
LOCAL ADDICTION PREVENTION AND PLANNING COMMITTEE 
August 5, 2015 

 
Present: Marty Silbernagel, Matthew Stevenson, Beth Freese, Sara Dotson,  

Aaron Felton, Commissioner Ainsworth 
 

Regrets: Jennifer Lief, Jen Mason, Chief Simpson, Katrina Rothenberger 
 
 

TOPIC DISCUSSION ACTION 
Welcome, Introductions, 
Minutes  

July minutes were approved. • Information 

Public Health Safety 
Recommendations for Retail 
Marijuana 

Discussed Public Health Safety Recommendations provided by Oregon Coalition 
Prevention Professionals.  Marty Silbernagel reviewed discussion from July’s meeting 
emphasizing the importance of solidifying recommendations to provide to board of 
commissioners.  Matthew Stevenson clarified that recommendations are not mandates 
from the state and that county’s will be able to make their own decisions in marijuana 
policy reform.  Beth Freese reviewed personal recommendations, each one were 
explored by attendees.  Recommendations included licensing requirements including 
fees that could benefit enforcement efforts, consistent enforcement of adopted 
regulations, limiting hours of operation, and warning labels informing of THC 
properties.  Other recommendations included not selling edibles or high THC 
products, no onsite sampling, price discounts, or on site consumption and no 
packaging considered appealing to youth.  Members of the committee voted and the 
decision was made to move forward with recommending these seven practice 
measures to the board of commissioners. 
 

• Information/Discussion 

Committee Updates 

Matthew Stevenson reported on changes made to the Indoor Clean Air Act.  The 
definition of “building” has changed to now include walls must be made of solid 
materials.  Inhalants including tobacco, e-cigs, and marijuana can not be used in public 
areas.  Matthew is responsible for submitting info to code enforcement. 
 
Matthew provided an update on WOU tobacco free policy.  WOU has been working 
with Monmouth to determine areas that are affected.  To date any property that is on 
WOU’s site including interior city right of ways will be included in the tobacco free 
policy. 
 
Marty Silbernagel shared the Sally Penna with ADES has submitted notice of her 

• Information/Discussion 



resignation effective January 2016.  ADES will not be taking any referrals after 
October 2015.  Marty provided a review of the process in which a person currently 
enters and moves through treatment.  Marty recommended PCBH take on these 
responsibilities.  We discussed potential conflicts of interest and the committee found 
there to be none.  The committee discussed pros and cons to this decision.  Aaron 
Felton made motion to support this recommendation and all parties agreed.  Marty 
Silbernagel will provide this recommendation to Honorary Judge Campbell for review. 
 
Beth Freese is working on prevention plan seeking suggestions from group members. 

 

Future Agenda Items None requested  

Next Committee Meeting 
 September 2, 2015 

12:00-1:00 p.m. 
BOC Board Room 

 


